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     One of my greatest joys of leading the Service Center is to witness our 

staff and volunteers work together to serve the poor of Abilene, carrying out 

our mission statement: "Sharing the love of Christ by providing basic needs 

and a fresh start." 

 

     Tim and Curtis, pictured below, are just two examples of these hard 

workers.  They're here 20 hours per week, helping in the receiving room, 

taking care of our building and serving in any other areas we need them.  

They are part of MET --  a motivation, education and training program for 

those 55 and older.  The Department of Labor pays their salaries.   

 
     I've been thinking lately of the value that God puts on work, as witnessed 
in what He did for the first person He created.  He didn't give Adam an easy 
chair or a TV.   
 
     Rather, "the L  God took the man and put him in the Garden of Eden 
to work it and take care of it." (Genesis 2:15) 
 
     I agree wholeheartedly with Dr. Anne Bradley, the speaker for our Sep-
tember 18th  dinner, who wrote, "At the core of poverty alleviation is igniting 
God-given dignity into the hearts of the poor by empowering them to be who 
God created them to be."  And I'm firmly convinced that to love the poor, 
followers of Jesus must offer them opportunities to work.  We help people 
go to work in several ways, including: 
 

 ǒ Our Work for Shelter program -- Four people a month volun-
teer here for 12 hours in exchange for one week's rent at a half-way house 
 ǒ Our Jobs list -- A comprehensive list of employment opportu-
nities, updated weekly, which we provide to our neighbors 
 ǒ Dignity Plus -- For those whom we help with a water bill or 
emergency rent assistance, we ask them to do 12 hours of community service 
  
     My friends Tim and Curtis seem to have such joy serving here, as they 
experience the value of work to help our neighbors get back on their feet and 
hopefully find work themselves.  Meaningful work is such a sweet gift from 
God, especially when we do so for His glory. And therefore, that is the gift 

we try to offer each day to 
those we serve. 

Tim and Curtis:  Working  at 

the Christian Service Center 

through the MET Program. 
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A Look Inside the Toolbox  
I have toolboxes  in my home, in my car, and even at my desk.  Every toolbox is different and filled with a 

variety of tools for different applications.  At  CSC, we  have a toolbox too - a toolbox of programs put together espe-
cially for people who find themselves struggling because of  job loss, insufficient resources or major crises which up-
end their lives.  This year CSC added a new tool to our toolbox. 
 
 Our new program is called Your Financial Freedom, which is an eight-hour course on budgeting  and  manag-
ing personal finances.  It is offered in conjunction with CSCôs Standing in the Gap Rental Assistance Program.  The 
classes are offered monthly to our neighbors who receive $500 in rent assistance.  YFF classes are taught by long-
time CSC volunteer, Cal Sanford.  Our neighbors attend the evening classes, where  food and childcare are provided.  
One of our neighbors, Payton, received an award for rent and was able to stay current on his other bills.  After attend-
ing the classes, Payton said the information they received about keeping a monthly budget and tracking daily expens-
es helped him feel a sense of empowerment in managing his resources.  One of our goals is to help our neighbors be-
come more independent and self-sufficient.  Payton reflected that confidence after the YFF class. 
  
 This opportunity to provide more rent assistance was made possible because the Community Foundation of 
Abilene gave a $20,000 Grant in support of the Standing in the Gap Rental Assistance Program.   An additional grant 
of $10,000 was received from Beltway Church to supplement the program.   
  
 Just as a screwdriver isnôt the only tool you need to repair a washing 
machine, we realize a budgeting/finance class wonôt end poverty, but it is a 
helpful tool to empower people to manage the resources they have. 
  
 What kind of tools do you have that might help us deal with the is-
sues of poverty in Abilene?  Maybe it is time to take a closer look at the 
tools in your own toolboxes, then give us call and come and be a part of this 
important work!   
 
 Looking Forwardé. 
     Karen Dansby 
 

Very Valuable Volunteers  
 

 

 Roy and Naoma Parks were a great team!  They sorted and packed many sacks of grocer-

ies during their time at CSC.  They were faithful volunteers every week for several years until 

Royôs health began to decline.  In 2015, they retired from the volunteer work, but they continued 

to drop by and offer encouragement and financial support.  In 2017,  after our friend Roy passed 

from this life, Naoma came  back to continue her volunteer  work in the pan-

try at our new  location on North 10th.  We love having her back with us.  

She is a wonderful volunteer and a great encourager. 

 

 Benny and Betty Galloway have been long time volunteers at CSC.   

Betty worked as a receptionist in the office for many years.  Benny volun-

teered in many capacities before Betty became ill, at which time he took a 

leave of absence to stay home with her.  Though Betty is gone, Benny con-

tinues to volunteer - now he is in the pantry, loading groceries for our neigh-

bors.  It is a joy to know we will see Benny each week.  He always has a 

smile and a good word. 

   

 We are blessed by our octogenarians and nonagenarians who continue sharing Godôs love 

by serving at the Christian Service Center!  They are precious  legacies. 

Cal Sanford teaching the ñYour Financial 

Freedom Classò budgeting and financial 

management skills. 
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 The Christian Service Center (CSC) has  been providing basic needs for those who struggle 
due to financial insecurity for over 50 years.  One of our guiding principles, in addition to offering 
resources and providing basic needs, is to inspire our neighbors to move toward a productive way of 
living.  Since work is a valuable component in realizing our God given potential, we encourage our 
neighbors to find meaningful work in whatever ways they are capable. 
 
 For the last several years, in an effort to raise awareness and reach a new generation of sup-
porters, CSC has hosted community lunches or dinners which focus on poverty in Abilene.  On Sep-
tember 18, 2018 we will host the fourth CSC Fall Event, a dinner at the Abilene Convention Center.  
This year the focus of our fundraiser is taken from the title of a book, For the Least of These, A Bib-
lical Answer to Poverty, co-authored by our speaker, Dr. Anne R. Bradley.   
 
 Dr. Bradley will speak Tuesday evening about our role as Christians in helping people find 
work to relieve them from the cycle of poverty.  On Wednesday from 9 am to 1 pm, she will speak 
at a workshop and then participate with a panel of university and business people to discuss eco-
nomics and poverty in relation to our call as Christians. 
 
 Both the dinner and the workshop will be enriching and challenging; we encourage our 
friends and donors to join us for this exciting event in September.  Sponsorships for tables are avail-
able for the dinner and include tickets to the workshop the following day.  Individual tickets will go 
on sale August 1st.  Please do not wait to purchase your tables for this event.  Sponsorship levels 
begin at $5,000 and include tables priced at $1,000 and $500.   
  
 To purchase tables or serve as a sponsor, please contact the Christian Service Center/Karen 
Dansby for information.  Email: kdansby@cscabilene.org or Phone:  Karen at 325-669-0441. 
 
 
 
 

 

  FALL EVENT  -  September 18 & 19, 2018 

For the Least of These: A Biblical Perspective on Poverty 

        Dr. Anne Rathbone Bradley is a professor of economics at The Insti-
tute of World Politics and an adjunct professor at George Mason University 
and has taught at Georgetown University and Charles University, Pra-
gue.  She is the Vice President of Economic Initiatives at the Institute for 
Faith, Work, and Economics where she develops a systematic theology of 
economic freedom.  She is the co-editor and an author of the new book 
ñFor the Least of These:  A Biblical Answer to Poverty.ò 
 
      She is currently a visiting scholar at the Bernard Center for Women, 
Politics, and Public Policy.  She teaches for The Fund for American Studies 
and the Foundation for Economic Education. She served as the Associate 
Director for the Program in Economics, Politics, and the Law at the James 
M. Buchanan Center at George Mason University. 
 

       She is also currently working on a book that analyzes the political economy of al-Qaeda 
post 9/11.  Based on her academic research she also worked as an Economic Analyst for the Cen-
tral Intelligence Agency.  Dr. Bradley received her Ph.D. in Economics from George Mason Uni-
versity in 2006, during which time she was a James M. Buchanan Scholar. 
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MEET the 2018 CSC BOARD OF DIRECTORS  

Garnie Hatch retired as a superintendent for 

AISD Student Services, with an early career in 

coaching high school and college basketball.  He 

has volunteered at CSC since 1997 and is current-

ly serving as the board chair. 

 

David Lawrence retired from Ab-Tex Beverage 
as CFO.  He previously worked for Ray and Co. in 
Abilene and Arthur Andersen in Houston.  He 
came onto the board and began serving as treasur-
er January 2018 
 
Jim McNiece is the Development Director at 
Christian Homes & Family Services.  He previ-
ously worked in sales with M&M Mars, Wrigley 
Gum and Frito-Lay.  He became a board member 
in November 2017 and serves as secretary. 
 
Dr. Ian Shepherd is a tenured Professor in Man-
agement Sciences at ACU.   Originally from Aus-
tralia, Ian began serving on the CSC board January 
2018.  
 
Cheryl Cunningham is Executive Director of 
Federal Programs, AISD. She previously was the 
Director of Early Childhood Programs for AISD 
and was an Early Childhood Special Education 
teacher.  This is her second six-year term as a 
board member. 

Bo Green is a retired Mathematics Professor from 
ACU and has been a volunteer at CSC for many 
years.  He currently volunteers weekly in the pan-
try. Bo began serving on the CSC board in January 
2018. 
 

Harriet Haag is Judge of Taylor County Court at 

Law #2.  Previously she served for 25 years as 

Prosecutor for Taylor County. She joined our 

board in 2017. 

 

Dr. Patricia Hernandez is a Biology Professor at 
ACU.  She worked previously for Hess Oil in the 
Virgin Islands, Celanese Chemical Corporation, 
San Jacinto Junior College, and Del Mar.  Pat has 
served on the CSC board for two years. 
 
Stacey McGee is a CPA and partner at Roberts & 
McGee, a firm that focuses on serving government 
and non-profit entities.  Stacey began serving on 
the CSC board January 2018.  
 
Nell Sims retired from AISD, having served for 
many years as a teacher and principal. She has 
served on our board for the past five years and also 
volunteers as one of our interviewers. Nell does 
community service elsewhere in Abilene, including 
Frontier Texas!  
 


